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Northport Village Corporation 

March 23, 2018 

Utilities Meeting Minutes 

Attendees:        Utilities Board Members Present: 

Superintendent: Richard McElhaney     Chairman: Dr. David Crofoot  
Village Agent: William Paige     Wendy Huntoon 
Office Manager: Amy Eldridge     Gordon Fuller 
 
Visitors: None 

Meeting Called to order: At 2:30 pm  

Approval of Minutes: Wendy H. moved to approve the February minutes, Gordon F. seconded the 
motion.  All in Favor. 

Financials: David C. went over financials that were provided by Steve K.  Dick M. reported that the 
water budget is significantly in the red because he believes interest on a bond for line 6993 budgeted 
for February should have been budgeted to be paid in March or April. He also mentioned Water and 
Sewer were showing negative variances because no incomes from water or sewer sales have yet to be 
received. Overall Dick M. felt we are where we need to be financially at this time of the year.  He 
reported that the bond for the water line to little river will be paid off in 2018.  Dick M. mentioned he 
spoke with Dirigo to see about a preliminary budget for the proposed water and sewer projects to be 
completed in the fall of 2019. To start the discussion, he also suggested going to a local bank to take 
out a 4-5 year loan to finance the proposed water projects and to use sewer reserves to finance the 
proposed sewer projects.  

Visitor Concerns:  Dick M. mentioned that Gerry Reid sent an email about his December and March 
billing.  Mr. Reid requested that the Utilities department provide an understanding of the billing.  The 
Board discussed the situation and asked Dick M. to write a response letter back to Mr. Reid.  

Report of the Superintendent:  
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Dick M. provided a recent 7 day flow chart of the sewer to the Board members for viewing.  He also 
provided a comparison flow chart of when high tides / storm surges were happening to give the Board 
members a better understanding of false positives that can happen. David C. asked that Dick M. right 
up a brief report for the March report.   

Keith Pooler the superintendent from Belfast Water District was hoping to be here today but was 
unable to attend due to previous obligations.  David C. would like Dick M. to schedule Keith to come 
to the next meeting in April for a Q & A.  

The utility Department is hoping the water leak season is over.  Dick M. showed the Board the water 
line with the shut off valve from lower Clinton Ave. down to Auditorium Park which was the most 
recent water leak. The 540,000 gallons of water lost and supplies to repair the leak cost the Utility 
Department approximately $ 2,700.00. He also showed a cracked meter from 5 North St. that caused a 
36,000 gallon leak which was charged to the customer and lastly a meter which involved a 106,000 
leak which was at 84 Bayside Road where the break was after the customer’s meter and accordingly, 
was metered.   

Wendy H. asked if the Utilities Department needed to ratify the purchase of the new water flew 
recorder. Wendy H. moved to ratify the purchase of the flow recorder at the vault up to $7,000.  
Seconded by David C. All in Favor.  

Discussions: Dick M. reported there has been no additional information provided from the EPA on the 
Sewer Department 301- waiver application from the secondary treatment requirement. Upon the 
request from David C., Dick M. will reach out to Stevens Pump and Electric again about maintenance 
on the pumps. 
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Amy E. provided the following Utility Billing recap to the board.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next meeting is April 13th at 2:30 in the Community Hall conference room. 

Meeting Adjourned:   adjourned at 3:48 pm 


